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Dear Friends, 

Greetings! As I write these few words the world has 
been captivated and thrilled by the news of the ‘Wild 
Boars’, the 12 boys and their coach trapped in the cave 
in Thailand and their rescue. Many had expected the 
story of the lost Wild Boars to end in tragedy. Instead, it 
became a story of hope and survival, and of parents and 
sons reunited.  On June 23, 12 boys went exploring in 
Thailand's Chiang Rai province with their football 
coach and ended up trapped deep inside a cave 
underneath a mountain. What happened over the 
following two weeks was a remarkable story of 
friendship, human endurance, and the lengths some 
people will go to save somebody else's child. The sense 
of community soon began to spread, volunteers from 
other parts of Thailand flew in, while social media lit up 
with expressions of love and support. 

The astonishing discovery of the children deep in a 
mountain cave catapulted tiny Mae Sai into the 
international spotlight. Overnight, journalists from all 
around the world descended on the district, as even 
more rescue volunteers from around the world poured 
in. A small makeshift town mushroomed at the rural 
country park by the cave entrance. Food stalls were set 
up - some staffed by members of the Thai royal kitchen 
- serving free drinks, hot noodles, chicken rice, and even 
ice lollies. No job was too small to do. The gestures of 
the international community were deeply moving. It's a 
story of ordinary people from all over the world coming 
together in a remote town in northern Thailand with 
one mission: to save 12 young boys and their coach.  

 

One of the most astonishing thing about the whole 
incident is that when the world discussed if the Wild 
Boar soccer coach was 'to blame' for the children’s 17 
day ordeal in the cave, someone mentioned that the 
Thais don't have a 'blame culture'. They don't need to 
find someone to blame for every incident.  In many 
ways it’s a statement that should make us take a good 
hard look at ourselves - we don't have to find someone 
to blame for everything that happens to us. When we 
do that we lose out on enjoying the miracle that brought 
us out of the 'cave'.  The troubles of this world are 
manifold and relentless. It’s not easy to stay so focused 
that we remain unperturbed by the afflictions of earthly 
life. We worry. We grieve. We stumble. We strain under 
the toil of our daily labors. We feel the guilt of our fallen 
condition. Meanwhile, we are assaulted with adversities 
of various kinds. But that is precisely why the church is 
so important. It is our duty as believers to help ‘bear one 
another’s burdens’ (Gal. 6:2). When someone staggers, we 
help steady the load. If s/he is straining, we help bear 
the burden. And if s/he stumbles, we lift them up. 
Helping fellow believers carry the weight of their 
worldly troubles is one of the chief practical duties that 
ought to consume every Christian.  

Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center waits in 
anticipation, as we begin our new retreat season, to 
offer comfort, strength, support and love to everyone. 
My sincere gratitude, love and prayerful wishes to 
everyone, the benefactors, staff and volunteers who 
strive to make Christ the King an oasis of hope and 
love.  

Fr. Giltus Mathias CP 
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Farewell… 
 

Robyn Carroll 
Robyn Carroll left Christ the King in June 2018 to take on a new position as 
Principal at St. Lucy's Priory High School in Glendora, CA.  Robyn was 
Administrator here for over a year and a half, having moved from Adelaide, 
South Australia.  Robyn worked tirelessly resulting in many positive 
changes at the Retreat Center.  Robyn wore many hats in addition to her 
administrator role including pianist for the choir, dishwasher, meal server, 
hostess, and more.  Robyn will be greatly missed by the staff and the 
community. We wish her all the best in her new position.    

We also said farewell to Patrick Bojanic, Robyn’s son, who volunteered his 
many talents in between gigs as a Soundman and Tour manager for music 
bands, including Smash Mouth.  Patrick assisted with hosted group 
bookings, graphic design, technical support and kitchen management.  We 
will miss Patrick and wish him all the best. Patrick continues to support us 
when needed. 

 

Fr. Clemente Barron, CP 
Fr. Clemente Barron, CP, moved to Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center in Sierra 
Madre CA., where he will be focusing fulltime on the Hispanic Ministry.  He 
previously was splitting his time between Christ the King and Mater 
Dolorosa in support of Hispanic Ministries at both centers. Fr. Clemente was 
also on the Family Fiesta Planning Committee while at Christ the King.  The 
staff and community held a farewell gathering at the retreat center prior to 
his move.  We wish Fr. Clemente all the best. 

 

Rich Koppes 
Rich Koppes served on the board for nine years and contributed immensely. Rich comes with enormous talents 
and experience especially with his participation on many boards. Apart from his professional job as a lawyer, Rich 
has served on the boards of Catholic Charities, Catholic Social Services and Mercy Healthcare. Currently he is a 
retired Lawyer and serves on the board of Family Promise of Sacramento. Above all Rich is gifted with a strong 
Faith and deep love for Christ, which compelled him to serve Christ and His people first as a lay person, then as an 
ordained Deacon which he continues to do, daring all the odds. During his term on the board, he served as chair 
for three years as well as on several board committees, including the finance committee. He chaired the board 
during the most difficult times and has been a great pillar of support. The Passionist family is grateful to Deacon 
Rich for his dedication, past and present, to Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center and wish him many blessings 
and prayers for the future.  
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Fr. Arthur Carrillo, CP, joins the CTK Retreat Team, with focus on Hispanic Ministries. 
He comes to us from St. Vincent Strambi Passionist Community in Chicago, IL, where 
he was Director of Mission Appeals, oversaw the historical archives, and provided 
translation services.  Fr. Arthur will be working with Fr. Giltus with the goal of 
maintaining contact and relationships with the Hispanic Community that Fr. 
Clemente Barron had established while he was here.  Fr. Arthur will assist in 
developing programs and expanding services to the Hispanic community. He will also 
be part of the Retreat team who facilitate weekend parish retreats. He will continue his 
work of overseeing mission appeals for the Holy Cross Province as well.   

 

Welcome Fr. Arthur Carrillo, CP 
 

Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center held their annual Family Fiesta on Sunday, 
June 3rd.   Thank you to all who volunteered your time so graciously to make this year 
a success. We couldn’t have done it without you! A special thanks to Pete and Mary 
Lopez, faithful supporters of Christ the King, who amongst many other tasks, 
prepared the food. We are grateful for your tireless enthusiasm you both bring to 
Christ the King.   

Thank you to everyone who attended and who purchased raffle tickets and made 
donations.   

Congratulations to our raffle winners: 

Grand Prize -$1000 -Dan Britt 
Second Prize-$500 -Joan Matson 
Retreat Weekend -Sally Denardo 
 
Save the date for Family Fiesta 2019:  Sunday, June 23 

 

 

Family Fiesta 2018  
 

Fr. Arthur has been a Passionist Priest for 55 years, entering seminary at the age of 13. He has family in 
the Sacramento area and longtime friends in Auburn that he is happy to see more often now that he is 
here. We welcome Fr. Arthur to Christ the King Community! 
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Supporting Christ the King: Your generosity helps us to continue our many spiritual services to God’s people, 
reminding them of God’s great love and the strength that exists in faith and allows us to maintain our beautiful 
retreat center and to offer quality, transformational retreat ministries to all, regardless of ability to pay.  

Our 2017-18 Matching Campaign a Success! We are excited to announce that we reached our goal of $75,000. 
Thank you to all who participated in making this happen!  And, special thanks to our generous donors for gifting 
us with such a wonderful opportunity!                                                                                                                            

#Giving Tuesday:  We will be participating again in Giving Tuesday—a global day of giving—November 27, 
2018. #Giving Tuesday is the opening day of the holiday giving season, inspiring people to give back in 
impactful ways to the charities and causes they support.  Watch for more details to come. 

Make a Recurring Gift 

A great way to help us plan for the future is through recurring donations—making a commitment to a monthly 
gift over a period of a year or longer.  A monthly donation can be easier to budget and adds up at the end of the 
year. A gift of $25 a month adds up to $300 a year!  Please consider making a commitment of a recurring gift. 
Visit our website at www.christhekingretreatcenter.org to make an online donation (recurring or one-time 
donation) or download form to fill out and mail in.   

CTK Wish List – You may prefer making a gift to a specific project.  There are several projects needing your 
support.  Our most urgent need is for new carpet for the following rooms: 

• Quinn Room - $20,000 
• Parsons/Guadalupe Meeting Rooms and Library $15,000.     

Become a Volunteer – Another way to give is of your time.  Please contact the Development Office if you are 
interested in volunteering. 

If you would like more information about ways to give, please contact Sandra Gill, Development Coordinator, at 
sgill@passionist.org or by calling (916) 725-4720, extension, 302.  

Thank you for your continued support of Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center! 

A Word From The Development Office  
By Sandra Gill 

 “You will be enriched in every way for your great generosity…” (2 Cor. 9:11) 
 

St. Paul of the Cross Memorial Garden - As of July 2018, over 140 bricks 
have been personally engraved and placed in the garden. You can still 
buy a brick (or two).  The garden was established in 2017 in celebration 
of the Passionist founder, St. Paul of the Cross 150th anniversary of his 
canonization and has blossomed into a beautiful place for people to have 
quiet time alone or share in conversation with a friend.  Bricks can be 
personalized as a tribute in honor or in memory of someone dear to you 
or in celebration of family and friendships.  Be part of the story that lives 
here and leave a lasting legacy at Christ the King. You can purchase 
your brick online or download form through our website. 
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Advent Series  

Preparing for Christmas 
November 15 – Preparing for the Gospel of St. Luke 

November 29 – Revisiting Mary and Elizabeth  

December 6 – Revisiting the Manger 

  

Institute for the Study of the Passion 
Led by Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP 

Thursday mornings 10:00 am – 12:00 noon Following Community Mass, $12 per person, per session 

Winter Series  

Reflections on the Gospel of St. Luke 
February 7, 2019 – Walking in the Light – Luke 1-2 

February 21, 2019 – The Child of Adam – Luke 3  

March 7, 2019 – Filled with the Spirit – Luke 4 

 

 

Young and Married 
By Shane Clark 

Young and Married is a place for married Catholic couples to gather together and share in their faith and 
journeys within the vocation of marriage. It is our mission to see that the married couples establish a solid 
foundation for a successful Godly marriage!  We believe strongly in order to have a healthy marriage, Christ 
must be in the center of it.  Every session is an opportunity to grow in knowledge about the sacrament of 
marriage, to grow in love among each other and, most importantly, to grow in love with God.  Marriage is a gift 
to the world, and Young and Married reminds us we are called to form families that can fulfill God's necessity in 
today's society. We want and need the appropriate tools to do such an important task, and through this ministry 
we are finding them. Each session is facilitated by Priests, Deacon Couples and young married couples. We meet 
on the 3rd Sunday of each month from 3pm to 5pm except in summer. (Resumes September 2018)  
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  Autumn Splendor Gala – A Fundraising Event 
 

Join us at our first Autumn Splendor Gala for an elegant evening 
with Mass, Dinner and Dancing.  Silent and Live auction. Tickets 
are $125 per person.  Overnight accommodations are available 
for $125; single or double occupancy. Breakfast included the 
following morning.   Cocktail attire for evening.  Tickets can be 
purchased online, over the phone, or in person.   
 
Donations of Silent Auction items are appreciated.  Value of $100 
or more. 
 
Help support the event by becoming an Event Sponsor:  

• Rhodium-$5000      
• Platinum -$4000     
• Gold -$3000    
• Silver- $2000     
• Bronze -$1000     
• Patron- $500 

 

Join the Christ the King Passionist 
Community for the annual Marian 

Procession with 3pm Mass followed by 
Procession and Benediction with 

The Most Reverend Bishop Jamie Soto. 
 

Annual Marian Procession 

 Saturday, October 13, 2018 

3:00 pm Mass 

For more information, contact the Development Office at 916-725-4720, ext. 302. 
 

Saturday, October 6, 2018 

4:00 pm – 10:00 pm 
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Men’s Recovery Retreat 
 

We will look at which spiritual principles 
(the Twelve Steps) underpin our new ‘way 
of living’ and how those principles can, 
indeed, ‘solve all my problems’. 

Facilitator: Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP 

 

September 14 – 16, 2018 

Cost: $215 per person 

 

Woman’s Recovery Retreat    

 
We will revisit the wisdom of the program 
by remembering some time-honored 
‘slogans’ of our Recovery Program. 

Facilitator: Fr. Tim Meier, SJ 

 

September 7 – 9, 2018 

Cost: $215 per person 

 

Bereavement Retreat 
 

Experience hope, healing and support 
through reflections, prayer and sharing 
and let your memories lift your heart. 
 
Presented by Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP 

Friday, September 7, 2018  

9:30 am to 2:30 pm  

Concludes with Mass  

$40 includes Lunch 

Caregivers Retreat 
 

Through reflections, sharing, rituals of 
healing, and peaceful quiet we offer an 
opportunity for Caregivers to be cared for. 
Concludes with the Eucharist. 
 
Facilitators: Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP and       
Fr. Giltus Mathias, CP 
 

Friday, October 19, 2018 

9:30 am – 2:30 pm 

Cost: $40 per person, includes 
lunch 

 

‘For Unto Us A Child Is Born’ 

Facilitators: Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP and       
Fr. Giltus Mathias, CP 
 

Wednesday, December 12, 2018 

9:30 am – 2:30 pm 

Cost: $40 per person, includes 
lunch 

 

Advent Day of Prayer 
 

Come celebrate this wonderful Filipino 
Tradition, each night with Mass and 
celebration. 
 

December 15 - 23, 2018 Simbang Gabi 
 

Celebrations to remember the journey of 
Mary and Joseph into Bethlehem. 
 

Thursday, December 13, 2018 

7:00 pm 

Las Posadas 
 

New Years Retreat 
 “Behold I Make All Things New” 

Let us open ourselves to welcome the 
New Year with hope. 
 

December 31, 2018 – January 1 

4:00 pm 

Cost: $120/$140 
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